
 

 

 Friday 25th November 2022 

                                                          Weekly Newsletter 
 
Stars of the Week 
Congratulations to last week’s stars of the week: 

Mrs Laughton’s and Mrs Short’s classes Jaxson G                 Asawar Z 

Mrs Downes’, Mrs Barron’s and Miss Spence’s classes Hunter G         Reece J          Thomas Y 

Mrs Valentine’s, Miss Henaghan’s and Mr 

Rutherford’s classes 
Abbie O             Owen H          Sadie G 

Mrs Baxter and Mrs Greenwood’s and Mrs Shires’ 

classes 
Phoebe S            Bailey W 

Mrs Crowther’s and Mr Brown’s classes Savannah P        Daniel J         Louis W 

 
Attendance 
Well done to Mrs Valentine’s class who achieved 98.2% attendance last week and Miss Spence’s 
class who achieved 96.4%. 
 
Christmas Tombola 
We want to say a huge thank you to all our Shanklea community for your tremendous generosity this week. 
We have lots of wonderful items for our Christmas Tombola which will be held at the Friends of Shanklea 
Christmas Fair on Thursday 15th December. 
 
Our World Extra-Curricular Club 
The children had a fantastic time at “Our World” extra-curricular club this week 
making bread like Thomas Farriner did in his bakers’ shop in Pudding Lane. This 
is thought to be the starting point of the Great Fire of London on 2nd September 
1666.  
 
Shanklea Little Monkeys Toddler Group 
We were so pleased to see so many children having fun at our Little Monkeys Toddler Group this week. We 
look forward to seeing everyone next Wednesday at 9am. 
 
Parents and carers are invited to book a place for the Toddlers Christmas Party on Wednesday 21st 
December at 9am. The cost is £2 per child. 



 

 

Dates for Your Diary 

Monday 28th November-
Thursday 1st December 

Year 6 Bikeability Course – This will be a 4 day course  
Please ensure children have suitable clothing and footwear for the 
weather 

Every Wednesday  9am Little Monkeys Toddler Group 

Starting 1st December Lapland Dash Sponsored Event will begin (more details to follow) 

Monday 5th December  3.30pm SATs meeting for Year 6 parents and carers 

Tuesday 6th December Reception performances for parents – morning and afternoon – times tbc 

Wednesday 7th December  

OOSC Christmas Movie Night 3.15-5.30pm 
Our OOSC Team invite children to come along and watch a Christmas film 
with their friends. Snacks will be provided. Please book on the School 
Gateway under Clubs “Christmas Move Night @OOSC” £10.50 
 
3.30pm Meeting for January intake Nursery parents 

Thursday 8th December 
Morning – Nursery performance for parents – times tbc 
3.30pm January 2023 Intake Squirrels meeting 

Friday 9th December 8am-8.45am Elf Breakfast £2 per child 

Monday 12th December Choir singing at Manor Walks/Sainsburys 

Tuesday 13th December 
Morning- Year 1 and 2 performance for parents – times tbc 
Afternoon – Year 3 and 4 performance for parents – times tbc 

Wednesday 14th December 
Morning- Year 3 and 4 performance for parents – times tbc 
Afternoon – Year 1 and 2 performance for parents – times tbc 

Thursday 15th December 
Christmas Dinner Day 
3.15pm Friends of Shanklea Christmas Fair– Games, Tombola, Choir, 
Refreshments – more details to follow 

Friday 16th December Years 5 and 6 singing at St Nicholas Church – parents/carers invited 

 
 



 

 

School Lunches 
Please order and pay (where appropriate) on the School Grid.  
 

 
Safety Messages 

Dogs 
Please do NOT tie up dogs near the school gates or let your dog (however friendly) jump up at children. 

Some of our children have allergies and others are very anxious around dogs. Thank you 

Water Bottles 
Please do NOT put water bottles in the children’s’ book bags with their school books. We have had a few this 
term which have leaked. 
 
Safety Around School  
We continue to receive complaints about inconsiderate and/or unsafe parking and driving around our 
school. We are sorry to have received reports from local residents about unsafe and inconsiderate parking, 
people leaving engines idling for long periods and even blocking people from accessing their own drives.   
 
We urge all Shanklea families to consider children’s safety and respect others when dropping off and 
collecting children from school.  
Please note that Section 42 of the Road Traffic Act 1988 prohibits leaving your engine on (engine idling) 
when it is not needed. Air pollution from exhaust fumes can also be problematic, especially for people with 
asthma or other breathing problems. 
 
For children’s safety, parents and carers MUST NOT park in the school car park at the start and end of the 
school day without prior agreement (due to a specific need) from Senior Leadership. 
 
Thank you for your support in ensuring that our children stay safe and that Shanklea maintains our 
reputation as a good neighbour.  



 

 

Online Safety 
The link below will allow families to access lots of useful information about online safety including a poster 
all about TikTok.  
 
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides/tiktok-2022?utm_source=social&utm_campaign=nos-
wakeupwednesday-guide&fbclid=IwAR3T82YWPZ4tPy-x3hrUtyj_9IT-jm5LDWgQsd-MHL3b8JX90ZkZCJPJ53s.  
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